
 

 

 
 

6th September 2022 
 
 
Dear Parents 
 
Welcome to a new year! I hope you have all had a wonderful Summer Holiday and are 
ready for a new start. 
 
We have a busy year ahead and, as always we have planned an exciting and varied 
curriculum to inspire and challenge. Mrs Evans will be teaching the class Mondays and 
Tuesdays and Mrs Corp will be in class on Wednesdays, Thursdays and Fridays.  Mrs 
Chadwick will working everyday with the class. We have worked closely to plan for this 
year and are very much looking forward to teaching Year 2 together. 
 
Curriculum 
Please see the attached information sheet for an overview of what we will be focusing on 
this term. Our topic, The Great Fire of London will be the basis for much of our work this 
half-term. It’s a great topic to kick off the year with and there is plenty for the children to get 
excited about! If you have any artefacts, books or resources you would be happy for your 
child to share with the class related to any of our curriculum areas this term, please send 
them into school clearly named. 
 
PE 
PE days will be Monday and Thursday this term. Children should wear their PE kits to 
school on the days they have PE. All PE lessons will be outdoors, weather permitting. As 
the weather gets colder and wetter, please ensure suitable clothing is provided. Please 
ensure earrings are removed on these days. 
 
Homework 
The children will receive weekly spellings and an activity related to them, these will be 
tested on Mondays. At the beginning of each half-term, the children will receive a grid of 
topic-based homework activities. We expect them to choose one activity to complete every 
week, which should be handed in/shared with us on a Thursday during show and tell. 
 
Water bottles  
Please send your child into school with a named water bottle which they can access 
throughout the day. We will send them home at the end of every day to be washed and 
refilled.  
 
School Bags 
We have a limited area outside our classroom for children’s coats and bags, therefore we 
ask that children do not bring in rucksacks as bookbags are sufficient enough. 
 
If you have any questions please don’t hesitate to contact us. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Mrs Corp, Mrs Evans and Mrs Chadwick 
Y2 Class Teachers 
 


